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It has been a pleasure and a privilege to work at Gonzaga University and with the Gonzaga community. I 
have had the opportunity to work with amazing and talented faculty, staff, and students. I want to send 
a special thank you to those that enriched my time at Gonzaga. They have impacted me both personally 
and professionally.  

Thank you, Jerri Shepard, Deborah Nieding, and Janet Brougher. Without these three remarkable 
women, I would not have considered working in higher education. A special thank you to Kristen Kavon, 
Amanda Coulter, Karen Rickel, and Diane Tunnell. It makes work so much better to have friends that 
listen, care, and make you laugh. Thank you, Brenda Warrington and Jenn Klein, in ATAS for years of 
friendship and leading the work with electronic portfolios. A special thank you to Fernanda, Lindsay, 
Justin, and the many others in IT that kept my work life running smoothly with Blackboard and online 
course development and implementation. Thank you to the Department of Educational Leadership and 
Administration for giving me years of unforgettable experiences and opportunities. All of you have been 
outstanding colleagues to work with as a faculty member and Department Chair.  Thank you for always 
making me better. To Allison Lynn and Reme Bruesch, there are not enough ways to say how much I 
have appreciated the two of you. Allison, thank you for all you have done to support me as a person, 
Chair, and making my job easier. Reme, I want to thank you for being my right hand, my left hand, and a 
remarkable teammate in School Principal Certification. I also want to thank Chuck Salina for his endless 
support, great conversations, and hope for the future. Thank you, Vincent Alfonso, for the many 
discussions that frequently went off-topic and always made me laugh. I want to thank my family for 
supporting me during my tenure at Gonzaga and accepting all of the times that I could not be present.  

In closing, it has been an honor to go on the learning journey with so many remarkable graduate 
candidates. The students I have served have been an inspiration and my reason for being a Gonzaga 
faculty member. Retiring from Gonzaga University is a bittersweet moment, and I am forever grateful 
for the time that I have spent with all of you. May the future always be filled with hope, promise, and 
continued success. 
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